Dear Members:

Listed below for your consideration are biographical sketches by the candidates for
FSGW Officers, 1976-77. There is room on the ballot for write-in candidates. Once you
have completed the ballot, detach it and return it to FSGW in the enclosed envelope, or
bring it with you to the May Program, where all votes will be counted. TFamily memberships
are entitled to two ballots. Please do not sign your name to the ballot. Thank you.

Caroline Hoover, Secretary

PRESTDENT
Bill Destler: My interest and involvement in traditional music, crafts and dance stretch-
es back almost a dozen years. I have been Special Events Chairman [1974-75] and Getaway
Co-Chairman [1975-76] for FSGW, and am pleased to have played a microscopic role in the
founding of the Baltimore Folk Music Society. I have also encouraged and helped to organ-
ize expanded Socilety activity in Traditional Dancing. I would be delighted to work for the
Society again, as its President for the coming year.

VICE-PRESIDENT
Mary Cliff: Quatifications? A few years singing traditionel music in the dim dark past;
three years running a folkmusic program on radio; and mostly the last two years as a
Member-at-Large of FSGW. I've done what needed to be done with a specialty in coffeemaking
and sound system. The Vice Presidency is a position mostly of being available to do what
needs to be done. I'm more than willing to do that.
Rich Galloway: 10 years in FSGW. Served on the Board as Publicity Chairman and Treasurer.
My experience in the Folklore Society and in business administration would be an asset to
FSGW. I think the goals of the Society this year should be to provide more participation
and social events to involve the membership more.

TREASURER
Lars Hanslin: is an old-time banjo player who has belonged to the Society since 1968. As
Treasurer this past year, he bounced only one check and to date has kept us out of the
clutches of I.ReS.. If re—elected he promises to balance this year's books next year.

SECRETARY
Mia Gardiner: I've been a member of FSGW for three years. My current activities include
giving workshops for the Smithsonian Outreach Program on "American Folk Instruments",
teaching the recorder, arranging monthly programs [music & theatre] for our community's
school, and volunteer work for the National Folk Festival Assn.. I would enjoy the oppor-
tunity of being on the FSGW Board.

PROGRAM CHATRMAN
David Olive: I have been a member of the Society for a number of years. I have been the
Publicity Chairman for two months. If I am elected Program Chairman I will do my best to
bring you programs of the same variety and caliber of the past two years.

SPECTAL, EVENTS CHATRMAN
Jonathan Eberhart: My platform, so to speak, is Jean Carignan, Edith Wilson, Hedy West,
Estil Ball, Frank Warner and the year's other new friends of the FSGW. Special Events, by
the Society's definition, are a pretty different matter from the regular monthly programs,
but past programs ought to indicate something or other. Besides a variety of events to pre-
sent people who happen to be passing through, I envision workshops in a variety of musical
and craft styles [bread making?; basket making?], dances [square, contra, clog? and how
about (if we can find a band) -- Western Swing?], etc. And after all, the FSGW in only 11
years old. Maybe there are whole other categories.




MEMBERSHIP CHATRMAN
Dolores Nichols: TFor the past year I have been helping with the membership work; therefore I
am familiar with the filing system and it's handling. I also know the problems which arise.
Tt is my intention to further improve the system to eliminate these problems and further speed
up and smooth the processing of memberships.

PUBLICATIONS CHATRMAN
Al Kehs: T will try to keep the 'Newsletter' operating at the high standards that Nan Goland
has established over the last two years.

‘ PUBLICITY CHAIRMAN
Nan Goland: Vote for me! I can do the job with a little help from my friends.

MEMBER-AT-LARGE
Stephanie Faul: No one has been able to tell me exactly what a Member-at-Large does, but I
Tike the Folklore Society and am willing to help make it run. The last elective office I
held was that of Red Cross representative of Section 7-3 at Alice Deal Junior High School,
in 1962 or thereabouts.
K. C. King: I have been more or less active in Folk Music for 16 years on three continents.
Of late [the last three years|, I have performed in local establishments as well as partici-
pated in Folklore Society doings. I hope to devote such energies as I can muster to further
the aims of the Society as they exist and, within that spirit, to focus attention on provid-
ing platforms and other vehicles for local musical aspirants.
Wally Mactiow: I1've been involved in promoting folk music since 1958. Prior to moving to
Washington, I was on the Board of the New York Pinewoods Folk Music Club. Since joining
FSGW, I've been involved in setting up the John Roberts & Tony Barrand House Concert, The
Louisiana Aces, Frank Warner, Hedy West and Jean Carignan Programs, and Jerry Epstein's
House GConcert. I've also handled the transportation arrangements for several of the Program
performers. I'd like to continue to do this work and have a vote at the meetings as well.
Tom McHenry: Member of FSGW for L years, involved in the planning of the last two regular
Getaway's, and the Spring one last year. Served on last year's Nominating Committee. I
would want to be, as Member-at-Large, involved in all facets of the FSGW Programs and Events.
T would especially like to work in setting up this year's Getaway .
Rosemary Seim: Having been a sort-of closet member of the Folklore Society since '68 I real-
ly felt honored to receive the nomination for Member—at-Large. As a member, I haven't missed
a Getaway yet and enjoyed being. on the Sign-Making Committee a couple of years back. I've
also been a volunteer for the NFFA out at Wolftrap for the last three years. I am a folk en-
thusiast from crafts to English ballads to Cajun screams, to more recently taking a more ser-
ious interest in learning old-timey banjo.
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